
 
 

 

CITY AND COUNTY OF SWANSEA 

 
MINUTES OF THE ECONOMY & INVESTMENT CABINET ADVISORY 

COMMITTEE 
 

HELD AT COMMITTEE ROOM 6, GUILDHALL, SWANSEA ON 
WEDNESDAY, 1 APRIL 2015 

AT 5.00 PM 

 

 

 
 

PRESENT: Councillor P Downing ( Chairman) presided 
 

Councillor(s) 
 

Councillor(s) 
 

Councillor(s) 
 

J C Bayliss 
P Downing 
 

P Lloyd 
P M Matthews 
 

B G Owen 
 

  

 
 
Officers:  
 
J Tinker – Democratic 
Services Coordinator 

 
 

 
27 APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE. 

 
An apology for absence was received from Councillor S E Crouch.  
 

28 DISCLOSURES OF INTEREST. 
 
In accordance with the provisions of the Code of Conduct adopted by the City and 
County of Swansea, no interests were declared. 
 

29 MINUTES. 
 
RESOLVED that the Minutes of the meeting of the Economy and Investment 
Cabinet Advisory Committee held on 4 March 2015, be approved as a correct 
record. 
 

30 FEEDBACK FROM DISCUSSION WITH COUNCILLOR M CHILD, CABINET 
MEMBER FOR WELLBEING & HEALTHY CITY. 
 
The Chair indicated that himself and the Vice Chair had met Councillor M Child, 
Cabinet Member for Wellbeing & Healthy City, and gave feedback to the 
Committee as a result of this discussion. Councillor Mark Child had indicated that 
he wished this Cabinet Advisory Committee to look at the Cumulative Impact 
Assessment. He also suggested that the late night levy be investigated at a future 
meeting.  
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Another area of investigation was Healthy Cities with a view of it being in the LDP. 
It was also considered beneficial if Supplementary Planning Guidance in respect 
of play areas and parks and how recycling be built in to developments. As part of 
Healthy Cities it was suggested that the effect of illegal over the counter drugs be 
investigated. It was thought beneficial if this was looked at as a Task and Finish 
Group. 
  
The Chair stated that Councillor Robert Francis Davies had now indicated that he 
wanted this Cabinet Advisory Committee to consider to proceed with Section 106 
Agreements. The Chair also thought that it would be more appropriate if the 
analysis of libraries take place at a future meeting in order that it be considered in 
conjunction with the libraries review.  
 

31 FEEDBACK FROM SITE VISITS BY MEMBERS TO MUMBLES AND UPLANDS 
REGIONAL DISTRICT CENTRE. 
 
Members of the Cabinet Advisory Committee gave feedback from the site visits 
undertaken to the District Shopping Centres of Mumbles and Uplands. 
  
Mumbles 
 
The Chair indicated that the presence of the Local Member had helped the 
members gain an insight into this district shopping centre. The main problem was 
the lack of car parking, however, this was still a very popular shopping centre. 
Members of the public indicated that they liked the variety of shops. This area was 
well served by buses. Members were surprised that the Traffic Regulation Order 
for Newton Road was restricted to 30 minutes and this was considered to be 
inadequate. Members were interested to discover that even though many shops 
had their own website it didn’t seem to affect trade.  
  
Uplands 
 
Members thought that the shopkeepers were divided on the presence of the 
market and how this affected trade. Parking was the main issue and it was thought 
that land owned by Gwalia could be suitable for a car park. The Leader had been 
approached regarding this suggestion. The parking problem was exasperated due 
to the fact that there was a high density of residents parking permits which were 
empty for the majority of the day. It was also felt that there should be designated 
disabled bays, as currently there were none.  
  
RESOLVED  that the site visits to Regional District Centres continue on 22 April 
2015 to Morriston and Clydach 
 

32 WORKPLAN. 
 
The Workplan was updated verbally to reflect the discussion with Councillors M 
Child and R Francis Davies as follows:- 
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29 April 2015 – Presentation by Lynda Anthony on the effectiveness of the 
Cumulative Impact. 
  
Future Meetings – Late night levy 
                              Existing District Shopping Policy 
                              Healthy Cities 
                              Analysis of Libraries as part of the review 
  
RESOLVED that the amended workplan be approved. 
  
The meeting ended at 5.40p.m. 
                                         
 
 
 
 
 

CHAIR 


